WMSOA Board Meeting Minutes

7:00 PM
June 18, 2013
Sunnybrook CC

Members Present:  Doug Turkstra, Mark Lundvick, Larry Olsen

Members Absent:  Bob Powers, Paul Holwerda, Matt Koekkoek, Duncan Purvis
Also Present:  Greg Pilbeam & Bill Wagner (Assignors), Keith Miller (NISOA Liaison)

Assignors Report…Greg reported that we have almost 2000 game positions to assign for this fall and that assignments for HS should be able to be published next week.  He also mentioned that we have dropped Hastings from our list of schools to assign for the coming year.

Spring weather and other issues caused 129 game cancellations and a large number of rescheduled games.  The flexibility of our members allowed virtually everything to be covered as needed despite all of the changes. The schools were appreciative for the work done by our officials and their willingness and ability to go along with the schedule changes.
OK Conference Report…Greg reported that communication is ongoing with the OK Conference and seems to be working well.  We get much more attention and consideration from the conference officials than when we first began regular contact with them, and there seems to be better and quicker response on questions and issues of mutual concern.

Arbiter Report…There are still issues with certain aspects of Arbiter Game, particularly as it applies to the ability of schools to enter and manipulate data that concerns their teams and game information.   Sometimes this causes problems for our assignors, so they will continue to monitor how well Arbiter fixes these issues.  If there is no progress on this or more problems arise going forward, we may need to think about moving to another assigning system so as to better control the information that is important to WMSOA’s scheduling of our officials.
WMSOA/NISOA Pre-season Meetings…Our fall pre-season meeting is scheduled for Saturday, August 3, at Grandville HS.  The fitness test will begin on the Grandville track at 8:00am.  We will have a certified trainer present.  Tom Walters will arrange for the meeting room from 8:00am to 1:00pm for our session following the fitness test.  Doug will contact board members to arrange for drinks and snacks.  Greg will invite representatives from the OK Conference and the MIAA to speak to us.  Officials may take their fitness tests at other sites closer to their homes, if available, so as not to have to leave too early in the morning to get to ours.  Paperwork verifying one’s test result at another site must be brought to our meeting or otherwise provided to Keith or Greg to confirm eligibility to work college games.
The “make-up” fitness test and meeting for those not able to attend the August 3 sessions will be held at Grand Rapids Christian HS on Monday, August 12.  The fitness test will begin at 6:00pm on the GR Christian track, with the meeting to follow.  Doug will again arrange for board members to coordinate drinks and snacks.
The present plan for the NISOA tests (weather permitting) is to do:


12-minute run


Pro-40 (square) test

AR 50-meter test

Members should be informed that meeting attendance is a serious consideration for game assignments.  We should also plan to stress in the meeting the need to keep the game safe for both the players and the officials.  The recent death of a soccer referee in Utah and increasing incidents of referee abuse in soccer and other sports make this an important topic. 

GVSOA asked to conduct its fitness test in conjunction with ours, as a number of WMSOA officials also must pass a USSF test (this is allowed by the Michigan Referee Committee), as well as to conduct a separate USSF meeting after ours.  After some discussion, we agreed to this and will communicate to GVSOA that it is OK provided they agree to schedule their meeting to begin after our commitment for the meeting room is over at 1:00pm.
MHSAA/NFHS Rule Changes…There are a number of rule changes that have been approved by NFHS for high school soccer for the 2013-2014 school year.  A summary of them is available in the June 2013 issue of REFEREE magazine.  MHSAA is NOT scheduled to provide copies of the new NFHS rule book this year, so we will need to make certain to let our members know what these changes are and whether MHSAA is adopting them.  Mark will check with MHSAA about this and about availability of the MHSAA Rules Insert for 2013-2014 (it is NOT on the MHSAA website as of 07/18).

There will also be increased attention given to concussion situations during games and to conditions with high “heat index” readings for practices and MHSAA tournament games, as well as perhaps regular season games.  All officials should have an understanding of the protocols for these situations.

MHSAA Approved Association…Bill reported that WMSOA continues to be an approved association with MHSAA.  He will submit our meeting schedule for the coming year to MHSAA to meet their requirement for this.

Uniform Bulk Order…WMSOA’s bulk order with OSI, coordinated by Jaime Pilbeam, for delivery at the August pre-season meetings runs from June 10 through July 10.  Members will be reminded of this on our website and in an up-coming newsletter.

Miscellaneous Items to Consider…There are several issues that we may wish to pursue with the OK Conference and other schools:
1) Start Times for Games - Is there anything that we can do to lobby for more consistency in starting times, and in particular, with the problem of Varsity start times being significantly delayed at times due to earlier Freshman and/or JV games starting late or running long because of unnecessary delays?  We may wish to suggest ways to help with this to the conferences.
2) JV Mercy Rule – Since the MHSAA and NFHS do not take require this, can we go to the conferences with a list of reasons for them to implement something on their own?  Player frustration leading to safety concerns should be a key point in any discussion.

3) WM Christian Overtime – Again, until MHSAA takes a position, we should try to encourage a consistent approach to OT in the games in our area.  The current practice in the OK makes sense for the regular season.

Other…We decided to put a statement on our website for our members to consider, to the effect that:
“Our Board meets several times a year to cover Association issues.  If you have an issue to bring up, contact the board president or any board member.”

It should be the Board’s policy that responses to members on issues or questions should go through the president to the board.  The president should make the initial response to the member and then appoint an appropriate board member to follow up before providing a final reply.

We decided that two newsletter would go out to members within the next week or so.  The first will encourage members to sign up for Officiate Michigan Day on Saturday, July 27, being sponsored at Devos Place in advance of the NASO Summit taking place over the three following days.
The second letter will remind members to register with MHSAA for the upcoming season before July 31 to avoid late registration fees, to encourage them to place uniform orders with Jaime Pilbeam before the July 10 deadline, to inform NISOA officials that radio headsets will be required for anyone working MIAA games, to take appropriate on-line rules tests for high school and college in advance of the season, and to avoid taking Freshman or Middle School games before the high school schedules are finalized later this summer.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Olsen / WMSOA Secretary

